River Place South Housing Corporation (RPSHC)
final Minutes From the Board of Directors Meeting
Tuesday, October 30, 2018– 5:45 p.m.
In Attendance – All Board of Directors
· Janice Mays, President
· Waqas Ali, Vice President (via video conference)
· Sara Shahade, Secretary

· Vikram Reddy, Director

· Richard Villegas, Director (via telephone)
· Dave Williams, Director
Regrets – Board of Directors

· Jim McInerney, Treasurer
In Attendance – Property Management
· Joette Waters, General Manager
· Bryan Hernandez, Assistant General Manager

· Don Perper, Financial Manager from First Service Residential
In Attendance – Shareholders
· Nancy Greenberg, Unit 542
· Bonnie Kline, Unit 926
I. Call to Order
The Board of Directors of the River Place South Housing Corporation convened a meeting on Tuesday, October 30, 2018.  Board President Janice Mays called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.  Introductions ensued of management and Board members.
II. Resident Participation
Bonnie Kline raised concerns about the monetary value of improvements to the condos which require shareholder approval.  Ms. Mays explained that the Corporation’s attorney is determining whether the provision includes budgeted improvements.  (2) Ms. Kline raised concerns about changes in taxes.  Ms. Mays stated the Corporation pays estimated taxes, and explained that the actual amount in taxes to be paid by the Corporation will not be known until the return has been filed. (3) Ms. Kline requested clarification concerning the term “best practices”, and that she believed sufficient notice was not given for meetings as defined by her understanding of “best practices”.  Ms. Mays and Mr. Ali explained that “best practices” is a term used to indicate that the law is being followed in the best possible way.  Mr. Perper directed Ms. Kline to the Community Association Institute web site (CAIOnline.org), which outlines information about common interest properties and business judgments, including best practices.  According to legal counsel, posting notices throughout the building is a sufficient way to notify shareholders about upcoming meetings.  (4) Ms. Kline raised concerns about the implications of rental properties being owned by shareholders versus the Corporation.  Ms. Mays stated the attorney did not believe that the shareholders owning the rental properties would pose a benefit to the Corporation.  (5) Ms. Kline noted a tree cut down that was interfering with a resident’s view.  Ms. Mays explained that the Owners Association (OA) oversees anything done to the exterior of the River Place buildings.  Therefore, tree removals fall under the purview of the OA.  (6) Ms. Kline spoke about a convector replacement which she believed was done for the benefit of one or a few shareholders that was paid for by the Corporation.  Mr. Williams explained that the addition of the heat pump was the only way to provide the affected units with heat and air conditioning.  All units must have heat and air conditioning.
III. Approval of Agenda
Ms. Shahade moved to approve the Board Meeting agenda with the addition of a “Storage Fee” discussion under New Business.  Mr. Williams seconded,  and the motion carried unanimously (6-0-0).  Ms. Mays noted that Don Perper will present the Treasurer’s Report in the absence of Jim McInerney.
IV. Approval of Meeting Minutes (September 25, 2018)
Ms. Shahade moved to approve the minutes from the September 25, 2018 Board of Directors meeting with the two amendments requested by the Board.  Mr. Williams seconded, and the motion carried by a vote of five in favor, zero  opposed and one abstained (Mr. Ali) (5-0-1).
V. Reports
A. President’s Report: Ms. Mays announced that the Corporation recently debuted an electronic notice system for the benefit of shareholders.
B. Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Perper reported, as of September 30, 2018, the Corporation had operating cash totaling $363,284.  Some of the reserve accounts were in excess of the $250,000 FDIC limit, and First Service Residential (FSR) recommended looking into transferring any excess funds or opening new accounts to bring the account balances under $250,000.  Receivables are low, and stand at just under $10,000.  The Corporation’s overall cash position is good.  The month of September 2018 ended with a positive variance of just over $67,000.  Year-to-date, operating expenses were down by 13% (almost $94,000).  Utilities are currently under budget by approximately $36,000.  Contracted services are under budget by about $10,000, but the air vent cleanout is forthcoming.  Payroll is over budget year-to-date by $13,467, as the Board approved the addition of a staff member for the office.  Delinquencies are very low, and the reserve balance is excellent.
C. OA Report: Ms. Mays announced that insurance coverage is sufficient for all buildings.  The MP garage repair is on schedule to be completed in spring 2019.  As the repair progresses, residents who park in that garage will receive notice when they need to move their vehicles.
  VI. Management Report
A. Balcony Inspections: There are some issues with balcony concrete deteriorating both on the floor and ceiling. Inspections of balconies began on Thursday, October 18, 2018 to determine the condition of the balconies.  Commercial Waterproofing, Inc. (CWI) needs information to provide pricing for rehabbing the balconies, but a majority of the balconies have a covering over the floor which prevents assessing the condition of the floor underneath.
B. Corridor Air Vents: Management discovered that the Corporation has been using filter media with the incorrect thickness for the corridor air vents, causing issues in the second and tenth floor hallways.  Densel Company believes the issues are because the vents are no longer working, and that they have been painted over in the past. Densel proposed replacing the air registers and having an air balancing test done at a total cost of $7,072.03.  Ms. Shahade moved to approve the cost of the vent replacement and air balance testing for a total of $7,072.03.  Dr. Reddy seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (6-0-0).
C. Convectors: Management received a quote from Quality Air Services to replace 160 fan coil units at a cost of $2,200 apiece.  River Place South currently has induction systems, which would cost $5,500 each to be replaced. Ms. Waters explained that the convectors that need replacement can now be done first, thus comingling fan coil and induction convectors.  However, issues may arise from this later, as the two types of convectors require different water pressure.  The whole building cannot be simultaneously addressed without an engineering study. 
D. Comcast Xfinity: Comcast has been placing their equipment boxes in the trash chute areas, causing overcrowding in the trash rooms and limiting access to residents.  Management will ask Comcast to place their equipment boxes in the basement going forward.
E. Generator Transfer Switch: The generator transfer switch awaits installation.
F. Scooters: Management discovered that Bird & Lime has targeted River Place South as a drop-off point in the area.  Ms. Waters contacted them to request that they remove River Place South from their maps, which will help to avoid scooters cluttering the front of the building.
G. Roof Leaks Over the Gym: Repairs were completed by NV Roofing on Monday, October 29, 2018 to the area over the gym.
H. Recent Leaks:
1. The bathtub in an eighth floor unit overflowed, affecting lower units all the way to the OA entertainment room.  The extent of the damage will be inspected again during the week of November 5, 2018.
2. The main valves of units S-433 and S-533 need to be replaced.
3. Units S-616 into S-716 have been experiencing water leaks through the grout in the shower wall tile into the common area hallway.
I. Skigen Enterprises Sale: A visitor was on site on Monday, October 29th who is in negotiations to purchase the Skigen property.
J. Rental Occupancy: The units are currently 100% occupied, and parking is 89% occupied.
VII. New Business
A. Storage Fees: Board members discussed the possibility of reducing the amount of free storage space received by Board members, or even eliminating that benefit.  Ms. Mays indicated that “Board Member Storage Spaces” would be added as a topic of discussion during the next Board Meeting agenda.
VIII. Old/Unfinished Business
A. OA Roof Update: Please see Section VI.G of these minutes.
B. Part-Time Concierge Assistance: The Board of Directors discussed the possibility of hiring additional part-time concierge assistance to help with the increased volume of packages during the holiday season.  The Board agreed it would be feasible to hire additional help for the holiday season, but expressed uncertainty about budgeting for additional help long-term.
IX. Temporary Adjournment to Executive Session
The Board of Directors temporarily adjourned the Open Session at 7:08  p.m. to hold a closed Executive Session for the discussion of confidential Association matters.
X. Adjournment

Following the conclusion of the Executive Session, the October 30, 2018 Board of Directors meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
The next Board of Directors meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, November 27, 2018.
These minutes were respectfully drafted and submitted by:
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